
REPORT OF THE CUSTOMER & SUPPORT SERVICES OVERVIEW AND

SCRUTINY.

Feedback from the meeting    –   28 January 2008.
Recommendations:
 - none.
Actions: Officers from ICT services will; provide a further updates on an annual basis.
   Scrutiny Support will; liaise with John Tanner re the provision of a unique 

   identification number to access the call centre on behalf of clients in their 
   ward and update members accordingly.

             
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report concerns the matters considered by C&SS Scrutiny on 28 January 2008 Issues considered were:-

· ICT
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
These can be found on SOLAR 
CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer
Tel: 793 3318 email: Karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk 

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    

DETAILS
Members Attendance

	Councillor
	Oct
	Nov
	Jan
	Feb
	Mar
	Apr

	Cllr Dawson
	(
	(
	(
	
	
	

	Cllr Turner
	(
	(
	(
	
	
	

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	(
	(
	(
	
	
	

	Cllr Compton
	(
	A
	(
	
	
	

	Cllr Dobbs
	A
	(
	A
	
	
	

	Cllr Miller
	A
	A
	(
	
	
	

	Cllr Cooke
	(
	A
	A
	
	
	


1. ICT – Presented by David Rogers.

David Rogers provided an overview of the implementation of enterprise XP and the benefits gained.
 4,057 computer have been completed in an 18 month period, there is ongoing software testing – for example carestore and citizen, along with ongoing performance improvements to the bandwidth.
We now have a standard operating system and set of applications, standard desktop and the ability to logon anywhere. The project has been completed on time and within the budget allocated with 25% gersion savings, the majority of key benefits have been delivered with continued support throughout the process and after.

Enterprise XP has moved the organisation in budgetary terms from a capital to a revenue-based model.  All servers, thick clients and laptops are leased units, with a 3 year refresh cycle for hardware and a 5 year refresh cycle for software.  

There continues to be increased costs for backup storage, the need to regularly delete unwanted data was highlighted. The next project is data retention.
Each month a report is printed off highlighting the top ten users of the internet..
There is now no need to recycle old computers as they can now be used for thin clients.

The eight themes highlighted in the KPMG report are all underpinned by I.T.

It is anticipated that there will be significant savings over the next 3 years.

The issue of cleaning keyboards was raised with regards to germs; especially where equipment is shared. Scrutiny Support to pass this concern on to the Health and Safety Group to see what provisions can be provided i.e. wipes.

Members congratulated ICT on the savings and the updated provided today.

It was agreed to provide an annual update that will be scheduled accordingly.

2. Report from previous meeting.

Agreed

3. Work programme.

Agreed. 
The March meeting will be held on Monday 31 March and the May meeting will take place on Tuesday 27 May.

Karen Lucas is presently working through the abeyance list with officers and scheduling dates accordingly.
Following a request from Councillor Dawson, Scrutiny Support is currently researching the amount of claims re bullying and harassment in the city council via HR and the union. This issue is linked with ‘stress audits and initiatives’ that are due for presentation on the 28 April.
4. Forward plan.

Members asked to see the Strategic review of the council – appointment of consultants.
5. Any Other Business

5.1 Concerns were raised by Councillor Miller with regards the difficulty she ensued when trying to access information on behalf of a constituent via the call centre. Apparently it was agreed some 6 months previous that a unique identification number would be provided to councillors to enable them to access information. Karen Lucas to liaise with John Tanner. 
= The new customer contact protocols will incorporate a system for councillors to ring the call centre on behalf of their constituents; these will be ready for the 1 April 2008. 
5.2 Due to forthcoming bank holidays please note the following date changes for future scrutiny meetings:

· Monday 31 March 2008.
· Tuesday 27 May 2008.

6. The next meeting is Monday 25 February 2008 at 2pm at the Civic Centre.

There will be a briefing for members only at 1.30pm 
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